
Date: 03/19/2025 

Call to Order:  BY: Darick Turnbull at 6:00 pm 

PLEDGE 

Roll call:   

Steve Campany  (p ), Harold O'neil  ( p), Terry Emerson   (p ), Jacob Allyn   (p ), Darick Turnbull   

(p ), Brenda Campany (p ), Timothy Irey (p ).  A-ABSENT P-PRESENT 

Privilege of the floor:  none 

Reading of minutes:  see handouts and motion was made by Harold O'neil and second by Terry 

Emerson to accept the minutes as handed out. Passed by all present. 

Financial report:   see handout and motion was made by Terry Emerson and second by Steve 

Campany to accept the report as given. Passed by all present. 

Old Business:  

Harold Oneil stated that he will be ordering the grave markers.Tim Irey asked about the hose 

and ladder testing he needs to get the request sent in to be able to get on the schedule. A 

motion was made by Jacob Allyn and second by Harold Oneil to go ahead with the required 

testing. Passed by all present. 

New Business:  

Tim Irey stated the need to get the Bids for lawn care for the 2025 season out, gave print out of 

the bid request. Will get this posted at the post office and facebook page, need Bids by next 

meeting. Tim Irey then gave a report on two new members who had been voted in by the 

department at their last meeting, both Fort Drum soldiers. First one Mr. Lake has past fd 

training, vote was help and was passed 4-0 approved membership. Second member Mr Sing no 

history of fd membership. A vote was held 3-1 membership was approved. Jabcob Allyn asked 

about how much Deferiet was getting charged for fuel. Was stated the same as we are charged. 

Deferiet would like to get a monthly bill. Terry Emerson asked about the repairs to the truck 

barn, Darick Turnbull stated that still working on bids and just gave the insurance company a bid 

on the generator. Will be working with insurance and builders. 

Committee report:   

 Jacob Allyn truck committee will hold a meeting on April @, 2025 at 06:00 pm before regular 

meeting. 



 

Fire Department Report: 

 Chief Pomerville stated we have one member in the BEFO class being held and have been 

supporting the class with manpower and equipment. CPR training was held last week, and I will 

be doing one more OSHA makeup class soon, watch for an announcement. Next month will be 

pump training. Tim Irey talked about being given an SCBA compressor. We will need to use parts 

of ours and may have to purchase some parts to set up. Motion was made by Steve CAmpany 

and second by Harold to approve the project. Passed by all. 

Next meeting date:  04/16/2025 at  06:00 pm 

Adjournment: motion to adjourn @ 06:26 pm by Harold O'neil and second by Jacob Allyn 

passed by all. 

Guest:  Nicole Allyn, Chief Pomerville, John Bruce 

Submitted by:  Timothy J Irey secretary 

 

 


